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THE CONNECTION (USPS579-240) 
Is published monthly by Highland Baptist Church,  

808 W. Hickory St. Tullahoma, TN 37388.             

Periodical Postage Paid at Tullahoma, TN.        

Postmaster: Send address changes to The 

Connection, P.O. Box 1195. Tullahoma, TN. 

37388. 

HighlandBaptistChurch.com 

 

Celebrating 

48 
YEARS 

  

  
 Already in the last 4 months we have begun to see progress towards our goals for 2022 with 10 

people joining Highland and 4 people being baptized. Our offerings have been above our budget 

needs. January 21st we had over 230 in worship! AWANA is back in full swing after the Christmas 

Break with 30 in total attendance, including the workers. We are also getting ready to close on the 

property next door which will add over an acre of land with more parking and more buildings for 

future ministry. These are exciting times! I have been preaching a series on the Holy Spirit which 

will be leading up to the Gifts of the Holy Spirit. I want to encourage you to either go on our website 

and print off the spiritual gifts inventory or pick one up at church and complete it. When you 

complete the inventory, it will help you and the staff and leaders to know what your gifts are so that 

you can begin using those gifts in the best way possible for God’s kingdom work. Some of you may 

already be serving in the church but we still would like you to complete the inventory to help set an 

example for others. We’ll also be introducing some lessons on the Gifts of the Holy Spirit that you 

can use in your Sunday School class, small group or for individual study. I also want to introduce 

you to these two simple diagrams that picture what our goals and objectives are. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember this from Paul in Philippians 3:13-14, “13 Brethren, I count not myself to have 

apprehended: but this one thing I do, forgetting those things which are behind, and reaching forth 

unto those things which are before, 14 I press toward the mark for the prize of the high calling of 

God in Christ Jesus.” Let us press forward together! 

Pastor Jim 

CHILD DEVELOPMENT CENTER 
 

  6:30 AM - 5:30 PM   Monday - Friday 
 

   

PRESCHOOL AGES 3-5  
 

  LINDA CONNER,  Director    455-8642 

 

Highland’s Child Development Center 

It is a true joy to be able to share God’s Love with the children at the Child 

Development Center. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please pray for us as we prepare for our annual assessment and  

inspection this month. 

Our goals are to: 

 Connect – with God and Others 

 Grow – In Quantity & Quality 

 Serve – in the church by Using Your 

 Spiritual Gifts, Skills and Passions 

 Go – Outside the walls of the church to 

 share the Gospel 

 

The Objectives are by 2022 to see: 

 17 Saved, Baptized & set on the road to 

 Discipleship 

 300 in worship 

 $400,000 in giving 

 100 discovering and using their spiritual 

 gifts 

 100 trained and sharing the gospel 

 



 

HIGHLAND BAPTIST CHURCH          WEBSITE: HighlandBaptistChurch.com  
 808 W. HICKORY STREET                           EMAIL: highlandbaptist@cafes.net   

 TULLAHOMA, TN 37388        Church Phone  (931) 455-0645         FAX:  393-0440 
 

  
 

PASTOR  JIM NORMAN– Senior Pastor                       jnorman252@juno.com 

MATT KOEHLER– Minister of Youth and Education 

CHARLES SAUNDERS– Interim Minister of Music 

KATHY HASTY– Nursery Director 

LINDA CONNER, CDC Director           455-8642         Linda@HighlandBaptistChurch.com 

AMY JACKSON, Office Manager          455-0645          Amy@HighlandBaptistChurch.com 

CHARLES CANNON, Custodian 

JIMMY GADDIS & ROGER WILLIAMS , Facilities Managers 
 

 

February Birthdays 
A very happy Birthday to all of our members with February Birthdays!  If you have a February 

Birthday but do not see your name, please call the church office to update our records. 

Curtis Walters– February 2 

Will Stone– February 3 

Mike Durham– February 4 

Sybrina McGinnis– February 4 

Dr. Marc Lee– February 6 

Lillian Ruyten– February 7 

Jase Pearson– February 11 

Jimmy Pearson– February 11 

Donna Sanders (Tim)- February 11 

Tony Patterson– February 14 

Heath Stuart– February 15 

Sherry Beck– February 23 

Stan Smith– February 23 

Amanda Stuart– February 25 

Linda Conner– February 27 

Donna Sanders (Barry)- February 27 

Deacon of the Week 

    Jan. 27– Feb. 2               Ben Murray 

    February 3-9                  Jordan Monroe 

    February 10-16              Steve Conner 

    February 17-23               Tim Sanders 

    February 24-March 2    Barry Sanders 

     

  HBC Deacon Family Assignments 
2017-2018 

 Group  Deacon 
 A– BRE              Bradley Rogers 
 BRI-DA  Marlon Bates 
 DE-G  Mike Stringfield 
 H-HIC  Bobby Ferrell 
 HIL-LED  Tim Sanders 
 LEE-MON Barry Sanders 
 MOO-PH Ben Murray 
 Pi-SE  Rick Miller 
 SH-STO  Steve Conner 
 STR-WEB Stan Smith 
 WEC-Z  Jordan Monroe 
  Deacons Mark Smith 

 

Snow Policy 

In the event that Tullahoma City 

Schools close for inclement 

weather on a Wednesday, AWANA 

and Wednesday Night Supper will 

be canceled as well.  Sunday and 

Wednesday Services will be held 

or canceled by the Pastor’s  

discretion. 

 
 

YOUTH NEWS 

 Greeting parents! As February gets underway there are a few things to keep in 

mind. The youth will be attending Winter Jam February 25th in Chattanooga, TN at the 

UTC McKenzie Arena. It will cost $15 per a student. Please email me by February 7th 

to let me know if your child can attend with us. I will need to purchase tickets soon. 

You can call me at 931-408-4371 or email me at  hbcyouthpastor2017@gmail.com. 

The Youth Evangelism Conference (YEC) is coming up March 9-10 as well. If you or 

your child is interested there is a signup sheet on the youth bulletin board next to my 

office across from the nursery. 

 On Wednesday nights we have started our Ephesians Bible Study. The focus of the 

study is focusing on our identity in Christ. Knowing who we are in Christ is 

fundamental in our walk with God. This key truth unlocks the door to overcoming 

personal spiritual battles that we may face. Battles such as, not letting our failures 

define us or believing lies that Satan throws at us like God doesn’t love me, forgive 

me, or want anything to do with me. Here is a description of what we have been 

covering and will cover for the next few weeks: Session 1: The Struggle in Ephesus; 

Session 2: New Life in Christ; Session 3: New Life in Community; Session 4: 

Pursuing Unity in Christ; Session 5: Pursuing Holiness in Christ; and Session 6: Be 

Strong in Christ. The youth will be challenged to read through the book of Ephesians 

several times and learn how to apply the truth of God’s word to their life. Parents, I 

challenge you to read with them. Only one chapter a day. You can do it!!! Church, as 

you see the youth please continue to encourage them, and ask them to tell you about 

the study and what they have been learning. 

mailto:hbcyouthpastor2017@gmail.com


February Nursery Volunteers 
 

 

 

Sunday February 4 

 Bible Study: Scarlett Carpenter 

 Morning Worship: Steve and Kathy Hice, Kathy Hasty 

            Evening Worship: Samanthia Norman, Steve Stone 

Wednesday February 7:  Todd Nichols, Marlene Parker 

 

Sunday February 11 

 Bible Study: Melissa Martin 

 Morning Worship: Phil and Traci Henderson, Lauren Hasty 

 Evening Worship: Scarlett Carpenter, Kim Dodson 

Wednesday, February 14: Kim Dodson, Jim Hicks 

 

Sunday, February 18 

 Bible Study:  Kim Dodson 

 Morning Worship:  Kim Dodson, Melissa Martin, Karen Purdom 

 Evening Worship:  Brenda Griffin, Kim Whittemore 

Wednesday February 21: Becky Moffat, Lauren Hasty 

 

Sunday, February 25 

 Bible Study:  Lauren Hasty 

 Morning Worship: Jim Hicks, David and Diane Inocencio 

 Evening Worship:  Terri Stone, Kathy Hasty 

Wednesday February 28 : Carrie Newton, Lauren Hasty 

   

WMU:HIGHLAND ON MISSION 

Praise God! We surpassed our Lottie Moon Christmas 

Offering goal of $7,500!  To date, our total offering stands at 

$8,025.81.  Because our congregation has given, God can 

use our gifts to send missionaries internationally and provide 

for the work He has called them to do. Thank you for your 

commitment to missions! 

Our February Missions Project will be to make "No-Sew Fleece Blankets" 

for the Child Advocacy Center to be distributed to children in the Coffee 

County area.  NO sewing skills needed! Watch the bulletin for the  

February date to gather, have fun, and share the love of Jesus! 

 

With a grateful heart,  Rema Bell  

 

Nursery Director–  

Kathy Hasty 

If you are not able to serve on 

your assigned date, please call 

Kathy Hasty at 931-455-0977. 

HBC Nursery Ministry 
 

“It is the Holy Spirit’s job to convict, God’s 

job to judge, and my 

job to love.” 

Billy Graham 

Children’s Church Volunteers 
Feb.   4– Amanda Monroe, Ann Smith 

Feb. 11– Ben Murray, Linda Smith 

Feb. 18– Brenda Griffin, Jordan Monroe 

Feb. 25– Tommy Griffin, Laura Miller 

 

Kids Camp (Centrifuge) Love Offering 
Sunday, February 4th during Morning Worship. 

 

Briana Miller and Milly Smith will be sharing with the church about their camp 

experience and how much Centrikid has impacted their lives.  We will be taking up 

a love offering to help defray the cost of camp.  This offering is just for children’s 

camp.  There will be an emphasis for youth camp at a later date. 
 

The deadline to signup for Centrikid is February 15th, 2018. 



      Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 
 

4 
 
Children’s Camp 
3rd-6th Grades 
Special Offering 

5 
 
Grief Share 
6:30 PM 

6 7 

5:00– Supper 

5:15- AWANA 

6:15– Classes 

7:05– Choir 

8 9 10 

11 
 
Deacon’s Meeting  
4:00 PM 

12 13 

 

Prime Timers 

12:30 PM 

14 

5:00– Supper 

5:15- AWANA 

AWANA Store 

6:15– Classes 

7:05– Choir 

 

15 

 

Deadline for  

Centrikid signups 

16 

 

Ladies Night Out 

6:30 PM 

17 

18 19 20 21 

5:00– Supper 

5:15- AWANA 

Glow in the Dark Day 

6:15– Classes 

7:05– Choir 

22 23 24 

25 
 
Winter Jam 
Youth Trip 

26 27 28 

5:00– Supper 

5:15- AWANA 

6:15– Classes 

7:05– Choir 

   

Highlands Highlights   

 

Ladies Night Out 

Friday, February 16th at 6:30 PM 

Please bring your favorite snack or treat and 

join us for an evening of food, fellowship, 

and fun.  Please watch the weekly bulletin 

for more details. 

Greeters   

Feb.  4    Scarlett Carpenter, Kristy Gaddis 

Feb. 11   Steve and Terri Stone 

Feb. 18   Johnny and Gayle McBride    

Feb. 25    Jimmy and Pat Gaddis 

Counters For February 

Beverly Daniel 

Pat Gaddis 

Prime Timers 
Tuesday, February 13 

12:30 PM in the Fellowship Hall 

Please bring a covered dish to share.   

Anyone 50 or better is invited.  

Grief Share Ministry  

Monday, February 5 at 6:30 PM  
Join us in the Fellowship Hall for a meal and 

support. We provide a warm, caring, and 

supportive environment. We are not a 

substitute for professional services.  

Youth Winter Jam 

Sunday, February 25, 2018 

Tickets are $15 each and the deadline to 

sign up is February 7th.  Please contact Matt 

for more information. 

FEBRUARY 2018 



    

 

Sunday Schedule    

     *Coffee before Sunday School, everyone welcome * 
 

 

Bible Study – 9:15 AM 

 

 

Morning Worship – 10:30 AM 

*Children’s Church is available during the Service for children 

3 years old– 1st Grade* 
 

 

 Discipleship Classes – 5:00 PM 

Youth Discipleship                        Youth Department 

Adult Discipleship Training          Conference Room  
 

                                  

Evening Worship – 6:00 PM 

 

Wednesday Night Schedule 

 

Wednesday Night Supper 5:00 PM* 

 

AWANA 
Babies—5th Grade 

Supper & Check-In– 5:00-5:35 PM 

Opening Council Time/ Rotations-5:45 –7:15 

Parent Sign Out in the Fellowship Hall– 7:15 PM 
 

 

Youth and Adult Classes 
All Classes Meet at 6:15 PM 

 Youth Group                                               Youth Dept.                                      

 Sunday School on Wednesday                    Conference Room 

          Prayer Meeting/ Bible Study                      Sanctuary  

                                    

Adult Choir Practice 7:05 PM    

*There is no charge for Wednesday Night Supper, but a 

sign-up sheet is outside of the Fellowship Hall so we can 

know how many to expect for supper* 


